
Sabetha Middle School Report 
To: USD 113 BOE Members 

From: Matt Garber 

Date: 1/9/17 

Re: January BOE Meeting Building Report 

 

 

1. SMS Maintenance Items:  Dean Strathman has prepared areas for the upcoming 

AC project.  Storage areas above the locker rooms and off the stage were 

cleaned and re-arranged for this event.  

 

2. Girls Basketball:  Our 8th grade Girls’ team finished their season as un-defeated 

League Champs.  This is the second year in a row they have accomplished this 

feat. 

 

3. Boys Basketball:  Our Boys’ basketball teams started their seasons this past 

Thursday.  Our first home game will be Thursday, January 12 as we host Riverside. 

 

4. PTO Spelling Bee:  The PTO Spelling Bee was held on Friday, January 6 at the SMS 

auditorium.  Places were as follows:  7th Kenzie Meyer, 6th Gavan Bergman, 5th 

Emily Krebs, 4th Kalvin Evans, 3rd Kari Edelman, 2nd Ellen Glynn and 1st Spencer 

Strahm. 

 

5. NAEP:  This year, our 8th graders have been selected to take the National 

Assessment of Educational Progress test.  It is scheduled for February 16, 2017.  

Our 8th grade students will take either the Mathematics or Reading test. 

 

6. Scholars Bowl:  Our Scholars Bowl teams will have a meeting this week to 

determine interest.  Practices will begin soon.   

 

 

 

   

 

Thanks,  

Matthew D. Garber 


